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What’s on 

Sunday 2nd July Greenwood Consort present Enlightened Darkness at 

Ugborough Church at 7.30 p.m. 
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***Sunday 2nd- Saturday 8th July- Ugborough Fair Week*** 

Lots of different events- see Page 2 for details 

Wednesday 5th 

July 

Peggy’s annual coffee morning at 22 Fore Street from 

10.30 a.m.-12 noon 

Ugborough Parish Council meets at Ugborough Village 

Hall at 7.30 p.m. 

Page 3 

 

Page 12 

Saturday 8th 

July 

Ugborough Fair Day in Ugborough Square from 2 p.m. Page 2 

Wednesday 12th 

Thursday 13th 

July 

Beacon Federation Year 6 evening performances at 

The Watermark 
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Monday 17th 

July 

Ivybridge U3A Open meeting at The Watermark from 

2-4 p.m. 
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Friday 21st July Ugborough School Year 6 Leavers’ assembly 

Last day of summer term 
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Saturday 22nd 

July 

Ugborough Sustainable Saturday at Ugborough Village 

Hall from 10 a.m. to 12 noon 

Page 10 

Sunday 23rd 

July 

Messy Church at St. Peter’s from 4.30 -6 p.m. Page 14 

Saturday 5th 

and 19th August  

Ugborough Sustainable Saturday at Ugborough Village 

Hall from 10 a.m. to 12 noon 
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Details of services at Bittaford Methodist Church are on Page 12 

Details of services at St. Peter’s Church, Ugborough are on Page 15  
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Ugborough Village Fair Week 2017- Shelley Hutcheon 
Sunday 2nd July Football in the school field. Contact Steve Hughes. Food 

and drink available. 

Monday 3rd July  Pizzas at the now famous village Pizzeria from 6.30 p.m. 

Monday 3rd July  Family Dog Show in the square. Starting at 6.30 p.m.  

Tuesday 4th July Taff’s Village Quiz 7.30 p.m. – teams of 4 battle for the      

trophy. Village Hall 

Wednesday 5th July Bellringers Bingo 7.30 p.m. – a dazzling array of prizes. 

Village Hall 

Thursday 6th July  LandyFest – Our first ever Landrover Rally – entries on the 

day 6.30 p.m. start 

Friday 7th July Poker Tournament 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall. Book a place 

with ashleytod@live.com 

Saturday 8th July Fair Day 2 p.m. opened by the vicar- Rev’d David Sayle.  

 

BBQ, Cream Teas, a massive selection of stalls all open from 2 p.m.  Cake Stall, the 

most enormous Bric-a-brac and an amazing bookstall for the cake lovers and 

bargain hunters. Sheaf tossing starts at 6 p.m. (ish). 

Kids Tent, bouncy castle and climbing wall all in the square, water balloon fight on 

the school field.  Candy floss, ice creams and a sweet stall for big and little kids. 

Lambs (Lucky and Norman), rabbits and chickens in the square. 

3.30 p.m.  Chicken racing 

4 p.m.               Acoustic set from a local band 

4.30 p.m.           The Longfaces play in the disco tent 

6 p.m.              Sheaf Tossing in the square 

If you require any further information – take a look at Ugborough Fair Facebook 

site or email Shelly on shelley@oakenham.com or phone 07720765014 

 

 

Coffee Drop-In Centre 

10.30 a.m.-Noon every Thursday morning in Ugborough Church 

Post office available 10 a.m.–12 noon 

Why not meet up with friends and neighbours over coffee, tea, cake & biscuits? 

Everyone welcome. 
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Garden Club   Anne Holway 

Please come and visit our stall in the Bus Shelter on Fair Day. We will 

have clay pots, books, garden tools and the usual plants etc... We would 

be grateful for any donations of plants or produce on the day and all 

takings will go to the Fair funds. 

The next date for your diaries is Sunday, 3rd September when we host the Annual 

Flower and Produce Show in the Village Hall. Schedules will be available in August 

from Shelley, Anne, Sustainable Saturdays and Thursday coffee mornings in the 

church. You don’t have to be an expert gardener, cook or artist to enter and no 

names will be announced unless you are a winner! Please have a go and encourage 

your children to enter as well. Entries need to be in place by 10.30 a.m. on the 

Sunday morning and cream teas will be served from 2.30 p.m. when you can view 

the entries before the presentation of awards at 3.30 p.m. Will last year’s cup 

winners please return them to Anne Holway for engraving at their earliest 

convenience? 
 

Erme Valley Riding for the Disabled-  Peggy Douglas 

(tel. 07882286421, or 01752 894348.)  
Do come along to-   

Peggy's Annual Coffee Morning  

on Wednesday July 5th 10.30  a.m. to 12 noon 

At 22, Fore Street, Ugborough  

Cakes, Raffle and Bring & Buy 

 

Our riders are very excited as we look forward to the RDA National Competition, 

weekend of July 15th and 16th. Wish us luck! 

Our BBQ and AGM with Presentation will be held on 20th July from 6.30 p.m. at 22 

Fore Street. All our supporters, Helpers and Riders are very welcome to join us.  

Does anyone have any spare paint for our jump painting? Many thanks to those who 

have already donated.  

We break for the summer on 20th July and recommence week beginning 4th 

September. 

 

Ceremonial flying of the Flag.   

The flag will be flown on the following occasions- 

8th July  Ugborough Fair Day 
July 17th  Birthday of the Duchess of Cornwall 
July 22nd  Birthday of Prince George of Cambridge 
August 15th Birthday of the Princess Royal 
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The wandererer returns- Not Missing Cat! 

Smokey-missing from Windy Ridge Ugborough since 09/05/17- has 

returned 43 days later well travelled! 

  

 

Ivybridge U3A - Jean Sherrell 
Ivybridge U3A is inviting everyone to their Open Meeting on Monday July 17th 

 at the Watermark from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. 

Please come along and see what we have to offer. You will be able to find out more 

about our existing groups and meet many of our members. 

The Ivybridge branch was established 7 years ago and has become a much valued 

organisation for those who are retired or no longer working full time. 

We have talks at our monthly general meetings at the Watermark on the 3rd 

Monday of each month. Throughout each month over 30 different interest groups 

meet in various locations. Some are out and about walking, looking at local history, 

natural history or industrial history on Dartmoor. Others are indoors with 

interests in music, art, card games, Science and technology and many others. . You 

might even suggest a new subject that others may find of interest. 

  Concerts given by our choir have raised over £10,000 for local charities. 

  Last year we were declared joint winner of the Nick Cummins Community Award. 

This was “in recognition of what it has done to encourage the meeting of the third 

generation of the town, preventing loneliness and isolation of the over fifties.  “It 

has stretched minds, kept members fit and active and broadened horizons”, said 

the Mayor. “Retirement has never opened so many doors.”  

 

Ugborough and Bittaford Pre-School (incorporating breakfast club and after 

school club) Charity Number 1043499 - Faith Matthews  
Open 8 a.m.-6 p.m. Monday-Friday during term time in Ugborough Village Hall 

Baby and Toddler Group (drop in) – Mondays 10 a.m.-11.30 a.m. 

Contact -07763 215455  admin@ugboroughandbittafordpre-school.org.uk 
A huge thank you to everyone who came to Ugfest, helped set up, cleared up, 

donated and supported our raffle and silent auction. Unbelievably £4,250.00 was 

raised for the pre-school, breakfast and after school club children – an amazing 

result from everyone’s hard work. This will be an important step in the 

development of our plans for a building on the school site! 

Thank you too for supporting the local community; the Village Hall committee were 

delighted with the £178.00 donated from the cake stall. 

The children are thoroughly enjoying the freedoms the better weather brings and 

love experiencing the long grass, flowers and mud in our rural environment. At 
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Forest School the children have been doing crayon rubbings, enacting pulling 

themselves up ‘steep mountains’, whilst the rope swing is also proving extremely 

popular. Inside, the children have been sowing cress pots and runner beans (the 

latter which shot up over half term) and they have enjoyed observing these grow 

alongside their ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ display.  

The boys and girls always relish ‘Baking Wednesdays’ and have made sandwiches, 

cutting them into squares, rectangles and triangles and jam tarts, involving 

practising rolling, cutting and scooping.  

On Polling day the children took the opportunity to visit Paignton Zoo, returning 

with stories of shrimp-eating flamingos, baby giraffes and swimming crocodiles! 

July is also full of activities: The first week sees the Pre-Schoolers’ own Sports 

Day. The keen participants have been practicing keeping bean bags on their heads 

and balancing rubbers on spoons in preparation for some of the activities. Weather 

permitting, the children will then be inviting their Teddy Bear’s to picnic with them 

mid-July. The last day of the summer term then sees the group come together for 

an end of year party and Leavers’ Celebration.  

The close links with Ugborough Primary make the transition up to ‘Big School’ a 

smooth one for many. This Celebration is a chance to reflect on many of the 

formative experiences these young children have had during their time at Pre-

School and to be thankful for the excellent provision the staff continue to provide.  

 

 

The Greenwood Consort present-  

Enlightened Darkness- three ‘dark’ works from the Age of the 

Enlightenment 

Vivaldi: "La Notte"- a flute concerto conjuring up the sound world of the 

night, with eerie, trills, rushing phantoms, and a timeless evocation of "il sonno" 

- sleep. 

Handel: "Spande ancor" and "Cuopre tal volto il cielo" - two cantatas for bass 

voice with two violins and continuo: Both of these use imagery of the night and 

of storms to depict the troubled psychic landscape of an unrequited lover. 

The programme is bookended by two works in A minor by Telemann: the famous 

Suite in A minor for recorder and strings and the less well-known double 

concerto for two recorders and strings. 

The ray of light in the programme is Pachelbel's well-loved Canon. 

Sunday 2nd July 7.30 p.m. at St Peter’s Church, Ugborough  
Free entry - recommended donation £10 for church bell fund - includes glass of 
wine 
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The Beacon Federation -       Executive Headteacher - Mrs. Jane Byrne 
Ugborough Primary School. 

Being part of a Federation means so many more opportunities are open to our eager 

children. Recent event have demonstrated this at its best. Year 5 from both 

schools visited the Theatre Royal’s TR2 workshop to start their rehearsals for 

“Mollie of the Midfield”, Our Robotics professionals from Year 6 presented their 

work at Plymouth University and the intrepid adventurers in our 3 Junior Ten Tors 

teams from both schools took part in the annual overnight challenge on Dartmoor. 

(see below). 

We are so, so, proud of you all and without the support of our incredible parents 

and staff these opportunities would simply not be possible. 

It is that time of year once again when we look at welcoming new children to school 

in September. They have had their first “formal” visit with parents and we look 

forward to seeing them in school for further familiarisation visits between now and 

the end of term.  

At the other end of the school, Year 6 are of course preparing to move on to 

secondary school and most will attend ICC’s Transition Day on 11th July. 

Out of School Achievements: Congratulations to Rio, Evelyn, Darcy, Matthew, 

Lucy, Millie, Haydn, Jack and Isaac who all battled the heat and successfully 

completed the Junior Ten Tors event last week. Well done everyone! Thank you, 

again, to parents for all the to-ing and fro-ing with lifts and a special thank you to 

Mr Kellas for all his hard work and commitment! 

There are a number of special events before the end of term and some of them 

are shown below.  Please check the school’s website for more information. 

Wednesday  12th and Thursday 13th  July-  Year 6 Evening Performance of Mystery 

at Magpie Manor at The Watermark 

Wednesday 19th  July-  Hillhead Graduation at 2 p.m.in the  School Hall 

Friday 21st July-  Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly (p.m.) 

Friday 21st July-  Last day of Summer Term 

Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th September- Non Pupil Days 

Wednesday 6th September- First Day of Autumn Term 

 

PTA News 

The summer fair was a resounding success, raising just under £1,000. This money 

(and other monies raised) will go towards refurbishing the jungle gym area, which 

is well past its best. A big, big thank you to all parents for supporting the fair and, 

in turn, your children. It is very much appreciated.  
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Rainfall at Shellwood Hill  George Arnison  

After a lovely, dry April, we had a return to 'business as usual’ in May when I 

recorded 103mm (just over 4”) of rain at Shellwood Hill. This compares to my eight 

year average for May of 72mm, and the previous four Mays of 61.5mm (2016), 

93mm (2015), 120mm (2014) and 85mm (2013). 

 

 
 
Beryl’s Bookworms - Ann Povey 

For our June read we looked at 'My Brilliant Friend' by Elena 

Ferrante, the first of a series of four books dubbed “The 

Neapolitan Novels” translated from the Italian by Ann Goldstein 

of “The New Yorker” magazine. There was a mixed response to the book. Whilst it 

was well written, beautiful and descriptive, it is a meaty book, and was said to be 

an 'artichoke'* of a book, meaning hard to read! (*For our vegetarian members!) 
The narrator having the same name as the author set us all discussing who the 

author really is, as she declines to be interviewed, although people worldwide have 

made attempts to guess her identity.  Elena Ferrante wants her books to speak for 

themselves, and for readers not to reflect on who wrote them.  

 

The book starts with a prologue with a 66 year old Elena Greco getting a call from 

her lifetime friend Lila Cerullo’s son to say his mother had vanished leaving no 

trace behind her. The narrator Elena then decides to write the whole story of her 

life with Lila, and begins with telling of their childhood in a poverty-stricken 

district outside Naples, growing up on rough streets, in close proximity with other 
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families who are invariably at each other's throats! Abuse and brutality are an 

everyday occurrence. Lila has the ability to learn easily from a very early age, and 

together she and Elena work though languages and literature, one self-taught, the 

other passing exams and moving into higher education, yet with elements of 

competitiveness and rivalry. The story follows their hard lives and loves, up to 

Lila's marriage at the age of sixteen to a local self-made man of the district. In a 

very personal scene at the end of the book, Lila insists that Elena continues her 

studies and says to her 

“You’re my brilliant friend. You have to be the best of all …”. Hopefully, what 

happens next can be found in the subsequent novels. 

The scores given reflected the varying views on this book, but again averaged out 

at 3.75 out of five.  
 
Kingsbridge Jazz Club- Chris Weaving 
For our July gig, are delighted to welcome back for their fifth visit 'Fret and 
Fiddle', the vibrant and award winning Gypsy swing band. 

Andy Bole, on guitar, powerfully and sensitively leads, and the exciting violinist and 

vocalist Salene, fronts this recently expanded lively quintet. 

Their inspiration comes from Stephane Grappelli, Django Reinhart and the small 

string bands of the 30's and 40's.  

Their repertoire covers Gypsy and the hits of Cole Porter, Rodgers & Hart, George 

Gershwin and Hoagy Carmichael along with some of Grappelli's own memorable 

songs. 

 

Where:   Live at The Fisherman's Rest, Aveton Gifford, TQ7 4LJ (by the 

A379 roundabout)  

When:   Tuesday evening 4th July  

Times:   Jazz Cellar doors open 6.30 p.m. ..Live music 7.30 - 10 p.m. with 

intervals  

Entry:    Pay at the door .......... Members £8 ............. Visitors £10 

 
 

Have you considered a career in Selling? 

A unique opportunity has arisen in the Fair Day Bric a Brac store. 

Unfortunately our specialist sales staff, previously recruited from 

Pagham, have not been able to obtain a visa.  Any assistance in running 

the stall from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. (with generous zero hour conditions 

for time off) would be appreciated – please contact the editor. 
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Your Stars Tonight. I have been accompanying the steamed dietor on 

a journey to Ireland via Lundy, Cornwall, Brittany and Wales. It seems 

to have turned into a Standing Stones and Dolmen tour as we drive 

round the corner only to find another relic left by our Neolithic 

ancestors. They were the first humans to invent farming and like a rising tide 

rippled out from the Middle East around 8000 BC .  They covered Western Europe 

from Spain via Ireland and the Orkneys all the way to Sweden in the next 4000 

years, leaving a legacy of graves and monuments. My personal favourite (so far) has 

been the river of standing stones at Carnac which winds for miles across Brittany 

in a bizarrely mysterious logic. A clear moonless night on the Cape de Raz gave me 

an opportunity to ponder their makers’ mindset and also to find a personal peace 

with the loss of several friends and loved ones in the last year. 

As dusk finally deepened into night I settled down with my binoculars in the 

summer warmth of the silent campsite and first found the kite shape of the 

constellation of Boötes which would be my guide to finding the elusive comet 

C/2015 Johnson. Unfortunately Boötes was almost directly overhead and the 

resultant stiff neck was scarcely rewarded when I eventually found its faint hazy 

patch of light . By the beginning of July it will have faded before disappearing into 

the furthest limits of the Solar System for eternity. 

I then did the astronomical version of Sudoku – trying to pick out the faint stars 

that make up the constellation Draco Serpens using a star atlas. Its distinctive 

triangular head was surprisingly easy to find just below Boötes - but being a 

serpent, the constellation sinuously winds around nearly one sixth of the sky and 

this made star hopping navigation hard work.  

That brought me down to the southern horizon and the “T” of the upraised tail of 

Scorpius, with the deep red bright star Antares marking the head of the Scorpion 

– a constellation which always makes me feel slightly nervous. And then Saturn rose 

above the horizon just to the west.  Through the binoculars it appeared like a 

flattened mandarin orange because its rings are inclined towards us almost 

doubling the apparent size.  Sadly this time around Saturn is very low in the night 

sky and as a result the distortions of the atmosphere make a clear view difficult.    

It was now well past one o’clock , my eyes were now fully adapted to night vision 

and it was the darkest hour. I was rewarded by the gorgeous beauty of the Milky 

Way arcing across the sky. Viewed with the binoculars it becomes a river of stars 

beyond counting.  

Life and death, ripples of humanity, rivers of menhirs, rivers of stars, warm 

summer nights and the cold eternity of stars – what does it all mean? If only the 

steamed dietor would let me have another pint of this delicious Galway Guinness 

then I am sure all will become clear.  
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Ugborough Sustainable Saturdays –Sarah Scanlon 
USS is an integral part of life in the parish now and in July it will have been 

running for 4 years. 

The fortnightly gathering in the village hall meets so many needs for so many 

people and it couldn’t run without everybody helping and pulling together. 

We have a committee of 4 people who meet once every 2 months. Our roles include, 

Chair, Treasurer, Secretary and Volunteer co-ordinator. 

We would very much like to expand our committee to include someone who is 

actively engaged with social media to help us to promote USS in a variety of ways. 

USS is very lucky to have a large number of people who help with setting up the 

room, serving refreshments and clearing up at the end. The expression “many 

hands make light work” really sums up the complete operation.  

If you feel you could spare 15 minutes 3 or 4 times a year to help set up the hall 

please e-mail USS or contact Vici Hemming. 

September seems a long way at the moment, but USS will have its AGM early on in 

the month and all positions on the committee will be open for nominations. 

If you have any questions regarding the roles, please ask us or e mail  

ugboroughss@gmail.com 

Chair   Sarah Scanlon 

Treasurer   James Scanlon 

Secretary   Val Mulcrone 

Volunteer co-ordinator  Vici Hemming   

 

Dates : 

July 8th no USS in the hall but we will have a stall at the fair in the square from 2 

p.m. – 5 p.m. 

July 22nd. Back to normal in the hall. 

August 5th and 19th . 

 

Ugborough Parish Council 

Clerk:  Sarah Woodman  Tel: 01364 661127   Email: ugboroughpc@yahoo.co.uk 

Website: ugboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk 

A packed public session started the June Parish Council Meeting, to discuss the 

planning application for a care home for up to 5 boys at Quillet, Wrangaton.  The 

Parish Council listened to the concerns of local residents and objected to the 

proposal on the grounds of traffic generation, the absence of amenities and a 

supporting community in Wrangaton, and queried the adequacy of septic tank 

arrangements 
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Planning applications - Parish Council recommendations are given in bold below: 

 Change of use from agricultural to equestrian land & erection of stable 

building at Field at SX 661 561 Bittaford Ref 0218/17/FUL Mr A Davis 

Neutral 

 Creation of two pitches (mobile home and touring caravan) for use as private 

gypsy/traveller site at The Paddock, Ivybridge Ref 1395/17/FUL Support, 

subject to usage being restricted to applicant 

 Readvertisement (revised plans received) Demolition of existing bungalow, 

erection of 38 dwellings, provision of new access and erection of 3m high solid 

timber acoustic fence on boundary with A38 Ref 2208/16/FUL Strongvox 

Homes Neutral 

 Prior approval for proposed change of use of agricultural building to a 

dwellinghouse (Class C3) and associated operational development at The Barn, 

The Shippen, Marridge Farm, Ugborough Ref 1792/17/DPR No comment 

 6.  Reserved Matters application for replacement of redundant agricultural 

buildings following grant of outline approval 3046/16/OPA adjacent to Wool 

Barn, Langford Barton, Ugborough Ref 1809/17/ARM Mr & Mrs A Prowse 

Neutral 

The bus shelter in Bittaford has been made more weather proof, thanks to the 

hard work of Cllr Laurie Nelson and Viv Howard.  Laurie also intends to repaint 

Bittaford’s other bus shelter and, together with the new landscape planting, the 

heart of Bittaford certainly looks smarter. 

The Annual Parish Council Accounts formed the focus of discussion, following 

receipt of the internal auditor’s report – which did not reveal any major issues.  

Over the last year, balances have increased from £24,350 to £34,000, although 

much of that increase is for earmarked projects, such as the planned clamberstack 

at Bittaford playground.  Day-to-day expenses, such as administration, remained 

little altered, with the main increases in expenditure relating to playground 

maintenance and the community lengthsman service (some of which was grant-

aided).  Transparency Code legislation requires that the accounts are displayed on 

the Parish Council website – have a look at 

https://ugboroughparishcouncil.org/parish-council-accounts/201617-audit/ 

Travellers at Hillhead continue to be an issue within the Parish.  However, Cllr 

John Tucker, Leader of SHDC, has appreciated our concerns and promised the 

Parish Council that it was ’…likely that an enforcement notice will be issued very 

soon’.  So watch this space (again). 
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Meetings & consultations which may be of interest to you:  

 Community Energy Revolution, 7-8.30 p.m. 5th July, Ivybridge Library (the 

evening of the next Parish Council Meeting) – to book a place, call 0800 112 

3044.   

 Cllr Holway attended a Community Led Housing Workshop, which presented a 

£2m Community Housing Fund to solve local housing problems by ‘Working 

together and creating homes that will remain affordable and accessible to 

local people…’ through local community Land Trusts, Councils & Neighbourhood 

Planning Groups.  For more information, contact CommunityHousing 

@swdevon.gov.uk. 

 The CPRE are running their Our Outdoors – 2017 Competition.  It is open to all 

community organisations, and further details are available at 

http://www.cpredevon.org.uk/competitions/our-outdoors/ 

 The Dartmoor Local Plan Consultation Issues Report has been published and 

can be viewed on their website, http://www.dartmoor.gov.uk/ 

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th July, starting at 

7.30 p.m.  Agenda and minutes will be displayed on the noticeboards and website.   

 

Bittaford Methodist Chapel   Jutta Berger 01752 698381 
 Please come and join us - we look forward to welcoming you. 

Sunday 2nd July- Mr. J. Pointon 

Sunday 9th July-Rev’d S. Leigh (Sacrament at 2.30 p.m.) 

Sunday 16th July- Mrs. Di Smart 

Sunday 23rd July-Mr. Justice Abusah 

Sunday 31st July-Mrs. V. Marriott 

Sunday 6th August-Rev’d D. Youngs (Sacrament) 

Sunday 13th August- Rev’d S. Leigh (Sacrament at 2.30 p.m.) 

Sunday 20th August- Mr/Mrs. Whittell 

Sunday 27th August- Mr/Mrs Bott 

Our Hall is available for hire. We have a small Tea Kitchen.  All enquiries 

contact: Jutta Berger as above or e-Mail to: juttaberger@tiscali.co.uk 

Green Pastures Coffee Bar for families with small children. 

Open every Friday from 10 a.m. 'til 12 noon including School Holidays! 
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St. Peter’s Church, Ugborough 

A letter from our Priest in Charge- Rev’d David Sayle 

This last week and the forthcoming weeks are full of wonderful community fetes 

and activities, which bring our communities together in expectation, joy and 

happiness.  It is a privilege to be part of these community forming events but I 

write at a time when many communities are experiencing such a heavy pain and loss 

and naturally our thoughts and prayers are with all those caught in the midst of 

these tragic and life changing experiences. 

 

As a Church, we have recently finished the 10 days of prayer, entitled 

‘ThyKingdomCome’, in which different churches from eight five countries were 

involved. Our Archbishop, Justin Welby, described it as an “extraordinary joining 

together of Christians all around the world to pray two prayers” and our own local 

experience as we travelled from church to church in the Mission Community was a 

real sense of God’s presence especially as we were joined by different people both 

from within our Mission Community and the surrounding areas. The big question 

now is what next and our Archbishop has raised this same question, if you wish to 

hear his answer, you can watch it at @thykingdom_come. 

 

 

Here in our Mission Community as we too constantly seem to ‘sigh’ whenever we 

hear a news bulletin, can I suggest whether praying is part of your regular day or 

not, that we pledge to take a moment each day, to be still, to be quiet to reflect 

and then to simply say the only prayer, Jesus has asked us to say,  

 

Our Father, who art in heaven, 

hallowed be thy name; 

thy kingdom come; 

thy will be done; 

on earth as it is in heaven. 

Give us this day our daily bread. 

And forgive us our trespasses, 

as we forgive those who trespass against us. 

And lead us not into temptation; 

but deliver us from evil. 

For thine is the kingdom, 

the power and the glory, 

for ever and ever. Amen. 

or you may simply want to say “God, may your kingdom come’. 



 14 

And as we continually pray these words, we become tuned to the ways of God and 

then I invite us to ask the question Archbishop Welby poses to us, “what are we 

going to do for us to be part of the answer to that prayer?” Who knows what the 

answer will be but it ‘’will be about meeting need, about aligning our actions with 

the priorities and will of God”. 

 Exciting times ahead and we will be astonished how God changes his world, through 

our small and sensitive acts of kindness, generosity and love. 

 

THREE RIVERS MISSION COMMUNITY  PET SERVICE- 

Sunday 9th July at 11 a.m. at Diptford Cross or in Church 

(weather dependent) 

Breakfast Church 

Sunday 2nd July & Sunday 6th August from 9.30 – 10.15 a.m.  

at  All Saints Church, Moreleigh, Totnes, TQ9 7JN 

For families of all ages.   Bible stories, songs and breakfast.  

For more details visit:  www.threeriversmissioncommunity.org.uk 

 

 

The Three Rivers Mission Community 

invites you to our Messy Church at Ugborough Church 

on Sunday 23rd July   from 4.30 to 6 p.m. 

Craft activities, songs, games and Bible stories followed 

by a Party Tea 

Everyone Welcome- All children to be accompanied by an adult 
Clergy Contact: Revd David Sayle   Tel: 01548 821199 

***We are all taking a break so there will be *** 

NO MESSY CHURCH DURING AUGUST 

Back to normal in September! 
or email: parish_sayle@me.com or www.threeriversmissioncommunity.org.uk  

 

The Three Rivers Mission Community covers the parishes of Diptford, Ermington, 

Halwell, Harberton, Harbertonford, Moreleigh, North Huish and Ugborough. 

You can find out about everything that’s going on across all the parishes at its 

website;  www.threeriversmissioncommunity.org.uk 

 

http://www.threeriversmissioncommunity.org.uk/
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St Peter’s Church Services in July and August 

All services start at 9.30 a.m. unless otherwise stated. 

 

 

 

Priest in charge-  

Rev'd David Sayle, The Rectory Diptford Totnes Devon TQ9 7NY 

01548 821199    email parish_sayle@me.com. 
Business matters should be referred to the church wardens- 

Mrs Helen Hart-  hmhart@sky.com 

Jeremy Wells-  01364 72180 

Parish matters may also be referred to our Reader 

Dr. David Stafford- 01752 691525 

 

 

 

 

 

Date  Service 

Sunday 2nd July All Age Worship 

 

Sunday 9th July Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 16th July 

(Rural Mission Sunday) 

Non Communion Service  

Sunday 23rd July Holy Communion 

Messy Church 4.30 p.m. 

Sunday 30th July Matins (BCP) 

 

Sunday 6th August All Age Worship 

 

Sunday 13th August Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 20th August Non Communion Service 

 

Sunday 27th August Holy Communion 

 

Thursdays at 12 noon Midweek Communion 
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Contributions 

Thanks to everyone who has contributed to this Newsletter.   

Contributions should be sent to - Mrs. Norma Roe, The Editor, Ugborough Parish 

Newsletter, 20 Lutterburn St, Ugborough, Ivybridge, PL21 0NG.   

The deadline is 15th of the month please. Thank you for keeping to this.   

E mail is welcome to norma-davidroe@tiscali.co.uk    (I use Microsoft word, 

font Comic Sans.  Any articles as attachments in this format would be particularly 

welcome.) 

Your Newsletter is available online at the Parish Council website 

ugboroughparishcouncil.org. and at ugborough.com  

 
Views published in the Newsletter are not necessarily those of the Editor or of 
the Newsletter Group, or of any other contributing group.  Contributions are 
published at the Editor’s discretion. The Editor’s decision is final. 
 

 

Village services. 

A reminder that you can visit the Devon Libraries Mobile Library Service at 

Ugborough Square, Tuesdays from 9.30 a.m.-10 a.m. every 4 weeks.  The date for  

July is 25th and for August is 22nd.  And don’t forget to visit your Post Office in 

Ugborough Church on Tuesday afternoon and Thursday morning.   

 

 

 

 

 


